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OCTOBER, NOVEMBER & DECEMBER 2009 –

With the exception of planning for the upcoming Rendezvous and Awards 
Banquet, this is generally the “slowest” quarter of our year’s activities.  I attended no 
formal meetings or conferences as the PA State Chapter President.

There were, of course, the routine phone calls and e-mails throughout the period.

I would like to thank all of the active Committee Chairs and active committee 
members who helped make the task of operating an efficient and professional volunteer 
organization (the PA State Chapter NWTF) such a pleasure.  I appreciate your help and 
support that you showed me throughout my term as President.

I hope that, as the new year begins, the Board will step up efforts to drive our 
statewide membership numbers to a much higher level.  For the long-term health of our 
organization, this should be a top priority.

It has been a true honor to have served as your President, and I wish you much 
success as the PA State Chapter continues to grow and flourish throughout the years to 
come.


